32.  Pastoral Role of District Chairs

32.
Pastoral Role of District Chairs - Memorial 4 (2004) 

The Conference of 2004 adopted the following Memorial:

The London (Streatham and Dulwich) (4/4) Circuit Meeting (Present: 19.  Vote: unanimous) expresses its belief in the value of the pastoral role of District Chairs towards ministers and their spouses (Standing Order 424); and asks the Methodist Conference to:


i)
urge District Chairs to give this role due priority amidst the increasing demands upon them, including seeing each minister in their care annually and offering a similar opportunity to the spouse;


ii)
seek assurances that District Chairs receive adequate training for this role;


iii)
encourage Districts to provide qualified non-management supervision for District Chairs for the sometimes complex pastoral situations with which they have to deal.
Reply to the Conference of 2004

The Conference thanks the London (Streatham and Dulwich) Circuit Meeting for underscoring the pastoral role of District Chairs towards ministers and their spouses.  The Conference directs that this Memorial be considered by the District Chairs’ Meeting, with a request for a report back to the Methodist Council and to the Conference in 2005.

Report to the Conference of 2005

The District Chairs have discussed this Memorial and offer the following response.

1. The pastoral responsibilities of a Chair of District are already clearly defined in Standing Order 424(1).

2. All Chairs bring to their ministries considerable experience and transferable skills in pastoral care.  This is clearly tested out in the interviewing and selection process.

3. Chairs have developed models of supervision in the following ways:

· an opportunity for group supervision at each meeting of the Connexional Leadership Team (along with other connexional officers);

· co-supervision/co-consultancy of the regular Chairs’ Meeting;

· peer supervision through the regional groups;

· ad hoc co-supervision in a pastoral emergency.

4. Training in pastoral care happens at the Chairs’ Meeting when workshops/training sessions are arranged.

5. New Chairs receive training through the New Chairs’ Induction Programme.

The Methodist Council recommends the response to the Conference.

***RESOLUTION

32/1.
The Conference adopts the Report as its further reply to Memorial 4 (2004).
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